PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION INC.

P.O. BOX 8237

PITTSBURGH, PA  15217

March-April 2004

Dear Friends,

This is one of the hardest letters I have had to write.  How do I set my brain from tragedy to joy?  Not easy, but life isn’t easy.  So I will share my sorrow with you, then change the subject.  Basically, that’s life, isn’t it?

Ruth (Weiner) Kaufman passed away on Sunday, February 29.  I have so many happy memories of my time with the Weiners from my very young years to today.  Ruth always made my day after reading the latest Newsletter.  She would call me and make me feel like a professional writer.  I appreciated her comments and love.   Our condolences go out to her children, Bernice & Myron Friedlander, Cheryl & Ron Kaufman, her grandchildren, SEVEN great-grandchildren, and her multitude of friends and relations.  Ruth was a Pliskover through and through.  She was a loyal and  active member from her younger days on to the end.  May everyone’s memories of her be like a warm blanket – comforting all.

Our condolences to Marilyn & Irv Beck on the loss of Irv’s brother, Joseph Horowitz.  May happy memories surround you and your family.

Now to the joy.  We, the descendents from the Pliskovers that came here around 1908, are going to meet again on May 2 to celebrate 100-4.  I am so proud to be a part of this wonderful organization.  The foresight of the beginners that came here, and their families that kept their dreams going, is in our hearts.  Members are coming from California, Florida, Maine, and even Squirrel Hill!!!  How I would love to see friends and relatives from all other places.  Remember, it’s not too late to get your reservation in.  If you enjoyed the other get-togethers, this one will be just as memorable.  By the way, if you think it’s a good idea, why not bring your teenagers.  Let them see what wonderful families came from Pliskovers!!  Eileen & Skip Levin – I’m looking forward to seeing you!!  Bring pictures of the “gorgeous” grandsons!!  

Congratulations to Shirley Weiner.  She will be celebrating 50 years with that wonderful guy, Irv Weiner, on April 3.  I wrote what he said!!!  Now here’s what I say:  Congratulations to Irv Weiner for having the foresight to recognize a real diamond:  Shirley.  Mazel Tov!!!!

Mazel Tov to my dear cousins Joanie & Joe Klevansky.  They are the grandparents of Hannah, named for her late great-grandmother, Hannah (Marcovsky) Olender.  Great-grandfather is the late Thomas (Tefkey) Olender.  Joanie’s twin sister, Brenda, and hubby Larry Winsberg, are also elated with the new addition.  They all go back to Zadie Itzie!!
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From Ruthie & Lou Baer in Florida I hear that they are great-grandparents of a little girl named Sheindel.  Grandparents, Nancy (Baer) & Stephen November, visited Ruthie & Lou along with daughter Leora, Sheindel and her mom Amy November.

To Phyllis Levine of Florida, congratulations on your granddaughter Tiffany Levine being chosen Homecoming Queen at the University of Central Florida.  Tiffany will be graduating in May.  Do we have great young Pliskovers, or what????  Yes, we do.

David Block is happy to announce the engagement of his sister, Sara Beth.  Sara is the daughter of Susan Block and Jeffrey Block.  Proud grandparents are Rosa & Ted Lacov, and proud aunt and uncle are Helene (Lacov) & Joe Sheffler.  Special congratulations go to Rosa & Ted on their 50th anniversary.  

Get well wishes, belated and new, go out to:  Joe Calig, Ann (Weiner) Gould, Bess Henderson, Alan G. Miller, Michael Milstein, Gloria (Rubenstein) Shapiro, and Gerry Katz Tanack.  We wish you a complete and permanent recovery.

My favorite computer genius, Brian Valen, is now in business for himself.  The name of his company is I. T. CONSULTING.  Proud parents are Simone & Stuart Valen, proud grandparents are Burnice & Isadore Valen, and really proud and prejudiced friend, yours truly.  Brian has saved my day more than once. His grandparents come first, but I’m next.

Mort Wedner (son of Charles & Celia Steiner Wedner) suggested that I send the news-letter out by e-mail to those who want to receive it that way.  The idea is wonderful, but not for me.  It would be a lot of work for me, and I just can’t handle it at this time.  Having lived in Fairbanks, Alaska for 30 months while in the service makes Mort an expert on living in the cold.  Smart move to California, Mort.  I hope we are through with winter now, because I am putting my boots away.

Ilene (Rubenstein) Milstein is back from Arizona, where she enjoyed time with children Jon & Dee Milstein.  Congratulations to Jon Milstein who relocated to Phoenix with a new job.  Gloria (Rubenstein) Shapiro is back from Maryland, where she enjoyed  time with children Paul, Lisa, and grandchildren Zoe and Nathan.  One guess who Nathan is named for!!  Congratulations to Paul Shapiro who relocated to Maryland with a new job.

Interested in Low-Carbs?  Check this out.  TLC is the name of the first retail store in the Pittsburgh area dedicated to serving consumers who are following a low-carbohydrate regimen, such as the Atkins Diet, South Beach Diet, The Zone and Sugar Busters.

TLC (Totally Low Carb Foods), 401 Freeport Road, Blawnox, opened January 10 under the ownership of Amy & Steve Perilstein and Tracey & Scott Cook.  (Yep, they are Pliskovers!)  In addition to the complete line of Atkins food products, the shop carries hand-dipped chocolates, jams, jellies, barbecue sauces, bread mixes, candies, brownies, hot cereals, pizzas, bagel, milk, chili mixes, frozen entrees and hard taco shells.  (Getting hungry?  Me, too!)
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Amy & Steve have lived “low-carb” for a few years and decided to open the store because they were tired of “shipping everything in” from Web sites and catalogs.

Included among the brands of foods, ingredients and supplements at TLC, operated through a franchiser called TLC Inc., are Carbsense, Judy’s, Sugar Freedom, Robin’s Nest, Keto, Ketogenics and Health From the Sun.  Also on the shelves are food supplements from Scifit, an Oakmont company, and Bella Vita pasta.

The store accepts cash, Master Card, Visa and debit cards.

TLC in Blawnox is open from 10a.m. to 7p.m. Monday through Friday, and 10a.m. to 5p.m. Saturday and Sunday.  Details: (412)826-1033.

Amy & Tracey – one of these days I am going to show up for a makeover!!! (Eatover?)

I’m still waiting for many of you to remember to send in your dues.  You must realize we can’t run the cemetery on my good looks.  Last year, maybe, but certainly not today.  My only consolation is that old age certainly beats the alternative.  I’m just grateful that “lines” are not painful.  They just hurt to look at!!

Thank you, Yakov Dekhtyar, Marcia & David Gordon, Shirley & Louis (Larry) Katz, and Aleen & Bernie Redlich for your contribution along with your dues.  We are grateful.

Welcome to new member David S. Forman, son of Honey & Harold Forman, grandson of Estelle Davidson, and on to Lazar Rubenstein.  Ah yes, a Newsletter without mentioning Lazar is like a day without sunshine. 

Congratulations to Marsha (Lebovitz) Cohn on her job change from teaching to administration.  Daughter Lindsay is doing quite well at Tufts.  She left Florida sunshine to go north, a sorority, lots of new friends, and keeping warm through a cold winter. 

Best wishes in their new residences to Annette (Rubenstein) Katzeff, Craig Ludin, Aleen (Holtzman) & Bernie Redlich, Joel Rosen, Mary & Marvin Rubin, Paul & Lisa Shapiro, and Jordana Zober.

To all who send me notes along with their dues, or whatever, thank you so much.  I love hearing from you on a personal note, and also for the info for the “letter.”    For instance, from Rhea Roth:  Regards to all who remember me!  Mazel Tov to Bobbie & Merv Dizenfeld on the celebration of their 58th anniversary.  They are looking forward to seeing family and friends on May 2.  From Shirley Kass:  I look forward to reading all about my family.  (Also planning to be here May 2.)  Shelley Katz Rudkin never fails to say Hi Barbara!  To Aleen (Holtzman) Redlich, your comments to me are very dear to my heart.  One of the reasons I enjoy doing the Newsletter is that people like you love getting it, even though you “don’t know most of the people.”  Your looking forward to hearing from me makes my day.   Come to the reunion, everybody, and then you will know most of the people!!!   Harriette (Rubenstein) Libenson, your kind words to me will get you a big hug on May 2.  You gave me a picture of the two of us taken at the first picnic we had after our reorganization.  It’s on my refrigerator, and I see you many times 
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a day.  Many more times than I should!!!  To Hallie Calig, it was a delight talking with you.  Golde Holtzman, I really enjoy talking with you.  You are doing a wonderful job setting up family tree information.  Two families, no less!!  

Mazel Tov to Stuart Silverman and Nan Silverman on the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter Emily. Mazel Tov (4 weeks later!!) to Bob & Ellen (Silverman) Garvin on the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter Gayle.  Proud Pliskover grandparents are Ralph & Audrey Silverman, and great-grandparents are the late Goldie & Frank Silverman.  Emily and Gayle were both wonderful on the pulpit.  Families and friends alike were so proud of these beautiful young ladies, as they were of their siblings – Michael and Franki.

Enjoying a cruise to the Panama Canal were Eleanor & Bud Roth, and Sylvia & Melvin Roth.  They met nice people from California to Boston, and even from England.  Bud is still an active volunteer at Children’s Hospital in the Children’s Diabetic Clinic.  His efforts will soon be recognized by the clinic, and rightly so.  The children adore him, and he adores them, too.

Yvonne LaLanne & Mark Rubenstein are still sending letters regarding  their trip to India.  I don’t think they have a minute of their time to spare, but I really think they would be the best tour guides to anywhere.  Even to Squirrel Hill!!!!

One last reminder:  To families who have children aged 19 and older.


Up through 18 the individual is a part of the “family” membership.


Upon reaching age 19, they are considered to be the age of an adult.


Only a member in good standing is eligible for a free plot.

Whoever joined AFTER June 1993, and wants to be buried at our

cemetery, may have to pay an initiation fee.  The prices vary by age.

However – you can still be a member without burial privileges.

For more information on this, please call me at 412-421-0296, or

e-mail me at:  PRLSDTR@AOL.COM
That’s it for today, dear friends.  Thank you for all your help, especially Honey Forman and Paul Weiner.  To Irv Weiner – welcome back to Pittsburgh.  

Shalom,

Barbara Rosenzweig

